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From The Principal   
Dear Parents and Friends,  
 
CHILD SAFE STANDARDS UPDATE: 
Recently I attended a very important Professional Development day: First 
Steps to Understanding Trauma symposium: Southern Melbourne Area.  
This PD was delivered by Alexa Duke, from the Australian Childhood 
Foundation. She explained the impact Trauma in a childôs life can have 
on the developing brain. People who do not have an understanding of 
trauma and/or are not privy to the individual circumstances of a child, 
may well see a childôs behaviour as ñnaughtyò or ñout of controlò, and 
they (along with their parents and their wider family) are often met with 
ñjudgementò, resulting in feelings of shame and/or anxiety. However, 
these children require individual support in the school setting which for 
many students is the only safe and predictable environment they know. 
Our public education system is an inclusive one, which does not         
discriminate or exclude, even though at times, some students may present 
with challenging behaviours that can also impact the rest of the school. 
These children require sensitive care and support: 
 ñComplex trauma exposure results in a loss of core capacities for        
self-regulation and interpersonal relationships. Children/young people 
exposed to trauma often experience lifelong problems that place them at 
risk for additional trauma exposure and cumulative impairment. This 
may include: psychiatric and addictive disorders, chronic mental illness, 
legal, vocational and family problems.ò (Cook, et. Al, 2005) 
We have a very dedicated staff member, Virginia Meredith who is our 
schoolôs Welfare Coordinator. She works closely with the Department of 
Human Services, Child First and OUTLOOK (the agency for children in 
Out of Home Care and/or students at risk of neglect or abuse) and attends 
all network meetings and Student Support Group meetings for these   
children. She also works with all students on the Program for Students 
with Disabilities and monitors children across the school with specific 
learning and/or social needs and of course; she also works with our 
Grade One cohort of students in Reading Recovery. Virginia is very  
approachable and only too happy to support families in need or to     
provide advice for any families experiencing hardship.  
 
We are committed to educating the school community in regards to how 
to get help if needed and where to find resources in line with Child Safe 
Standards that we are mandated to implement ie: PROTECT resources 
are available on our website and on the Education Department website. 
These resources help students and families know who to speak to if they 
have concerns and how to keep themselves safe from harm. I would  
encourage everyone to have a close look at either website for further 
information, particularly the ñWellbeingò tab and the Parent and Student 
Links or to speak to Virginia for further information.  
 
COUNSELLING SERVICES: 
Many of you have accessed the services of our private psychologist, 
Kursley Bernard who attends our school on Tuesdays on a weekly basis. 
He is available to confidentially support students who are experiencing 
social and/or emotional problems either at school or at home. This      
service is separate to the Student Support Services provided by the    
Education Department and is therefore entirely confidential. Virginia and 
myself have interviewed and appointed a new counselling placement 
student to work with Kursley, as his previous student, Taylah was     
successful in obtaining a full time position in a private practice. Our new 
counselling student is Lorinda Eden. She is also a registered teacher and 
has had in depth experience working as a Pastoral Care Associate at                

 
 
St Francis  Xavier College. She will be a great asset to enhance our   
welfare programs. If you believe your child needs some further        
counselling support, please do not hesitate to speak to your childôs    
classroom teacher, Virginia or myself.  
 
 
LIFE EDUCATION:  
The Life Ed Van has been at our school during this week and all classes 
have had access to one session each in the van. This is a really important 
component of our Welfare program which highlights to all children, in an 
age appropriate context, the health and safety risks associated with  
harmful behaviours. The program encourages students to maintain 
healthy lifestyles through to adulthood. Despite their age, even our senior 
students were excited to visit the van and meet Harold the Giraffe again! 

 
 
GRADE TWO SLEEPOVER: 
There was great excitement on Thursday afternoon when all the Grade 
Twos returned to school for their first school camping experience    
sleeping overnight at school. The children enjoyed some fun games and 
activities during the afternoon before their dinner of chicken wraps and 
ice cream dessert. However, of course, the most exciting part of the night 
was tucking into their sleeping bags and enjoying a ñlate night movieò 
before lights out. Whilst there were many tired faces the following day 
(not only on the childrenôs faces!!) their appetite was unhindered and 
they tucked into cereal and toast for breakfast. Thank you to my staff ï 
Kylie, Ken, Kerri, Sandy, Kimberly and to Andrea (student teacher) for 
their willingness to provide this wonderful extra curricula activity for our 
children. A final thankyou also to Sarah Veith who stayed to help prepare 
dinner on the night.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

LIGHTNING PREM COMPETITION: 
Finally, good luck to the Grade 5/6 cohort as they begin their Lightning 
Premiership competition tomorrow morning. I know that you will all 
continue to demonstrate excellent sportsmanship in the Nar Nar Goon 
way!! 

 
 
Kind Regards,  
Mrs Fran Van Lambaart  

40 
kph 
In Spencer 
Street  

At All Times 



       LATE ARRIVALS 
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s policy that when a child is 

 
 

OCTOBER 
Friday 20th District Lightning Prem 
Monday 23rdñThursday 26th 
           Y6 Rubicon Camp 
Monday 23rd Prep Warrook Farm Excursion 
Friday 27th Division Lightning Prem 
 

NOVEMBER 
Monday 6th School Council 4.45pm 
Tuesday 7th  
MELBOURNE CUP DAY HOLIDAY 
Friday 17th Curriculum Day 
Monday 20th PAFA Meeting 
Friday 24th Transition 10am- 11am 
 

DECEMBER 
Friday 1st Transition 10am- 11am 
Wednesday 6th Junior Sports Day 11.45am- 1.20m -  info to follow  
Thursday 7th- Friday 8th Y5 Camp  - info to follow  

Tuesday 12th Orientation Day 9.30am- 1.20pm 
Wednesday 13th  End Of Year Event  Concert - info to follow  

Friday 15th Transition 10am- 11am 
Monday 18thñFriday  22nd 
Y6 Celebration Week ðinfo to follow  
Monday 18th School Council 
Tuesday 19th Y6 Graduation -  info to follow  

Friday 22nd LAST DAY TERM 4 

DIARY DATES 

EARLY LEAVERS 

 38 
More than doubled 

 
 

Eden V 
Jaiden W 
Kohen L 
Kalarni B 

 
 

 
Tahlia B 
Xavier L 
Tye B 
Alex M 

 

 
 

Jack N 
Jackson B 
Dakota H 
Olivia W 

BELEZA UNIFORMS 
 

Are now located at Shop 7, 99 Bald Hill Road, Pakenham 

 

 Values to Virtues 

This term, students will be striving to change values 
to virtues , occasional good behaviour to habits of   
action.  They will standing up in front of their class-
mates and say:  
òI am a valuable member of this class becauseéó 

This conversation encourages students to think about 
their choices and the impact they have on others, with 
the overall aim of supporting         
students to be their personal  best.  
 

Library News 
 

Congratulations 
to 5/6H, 5/6M, 1/2K and 3/4G who have no overdue books 
this week. What an awesome effort for these grades to get 

all of their books back this week!! 

ATTENTION PARENTS 
 
You will have noticed that this sign has been attached to both of our 
side gates at the front of the school:  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We would respectfully ask that every person who comes onto the 
school grounds between the hours of 9:15am and 3:15pm does so 
through the main office to ensure that we know who is on the school 
grounds at all times. We would ask for your cooperation as parents to 
ensure that if you have a message for your child or an item that needs 
to be delivered to the classroom that you ask the office staff to pass it 
on rather than interrupt the class and/or the teacher during instruction 
time.  Anyone without a WWCC lanyard or Visitors badge will be 
redirected to the front office. 
 

Mrs Fran Van Lambaart  

    Principal  

NAR NAR GOON REMEMBRANCE DAY 
SERVICE 

 
November  11th  

11am   
at the Cenotaph 

PLEAS 
PLEASE NOTE THAT PAYMENTS FOR BOOK CLUB  

CANNOT BE ACCEPTED AT THE SCHOOL.  
      ALL ORDERS AND PAYMENTS MUST BE DONE ONLINENO 

T 
CASH          ECASH ORDERS CANNOT BE ACCEPTED BY THE SCHOOL 

Your feedback is important to us. If you have a concern or would like to raise a 
complaint as a parent, please speak to the classroom teacher in the first in-
stance, Team leader in the second   instance (ie: Prep: Jodie Watt, Grade 1/2:  
Kimberly Feher, Grade 3-6:  Jacqui Cutler). Otherwise, please contact the    
principal Mrs Fran Van Lambaart by calling the office to arrange an appointment.  



S D A A R 

Congratulations to these children for receiving this weekõs awards. 

 
                        
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                         

 

   

 
  

 
 

 
Mila P 
Addy G 
Taya M 
Sally S 
Tilly O 
Bayley P 
Mai V 
Tynan M 
Jack T 
Hamish B 

 

CHILD SAFE STANDARDS 
 

Nar Nar Goon Primary School is committed to child safety. We want children to be safe, happy and empowered. We support 
and respect all children, as well as our staff and volunteers. We are committed to the safety, participation and empowerment 
of all children. We have zero tolerance of child abuse, and all allegations and safety concerns will be treated very seriously 
and consistently with our robust policies and procedures. 
 
If you would like more information please go to the óWellbeingô or óPoliciesô tab on our website where you will find our Child 
Safe Policy and/or further information and resources go to: www.education.vic.gov.au/protect  

PARENTS AND  FRI END S ASSOCI ATI ON 

**WEDNESDAY CANTEEN** 
All items are 50 cents each  

See weekly Facebook messages for whatõs on the menu! 
---  

**BINGO DUTY** 

 
Next Thursday 26th October we have Bingo Duty. We are in need of 
a few extra hands who could help us out on the night from 7pm. 
Please contact Daniela Teufel-Farrelly via Facebook if you can       

assist.                                                                                         
Thank you!! 

 



 
Important Medical Information 

 
Please note that there is currently an  immune compromised student in the school, 

therefore it is even more important to keep sick students at home. 

tƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ нлмуΦΦΦΦΦ 
 

LŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƛƴǘŜƴŘƛƴƎ ƻƴ ƭŜŀǾƛƴƎ bŀǊ bŀǊ Dƻƻƴ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ 
ƭŜǘ ǳǎ ƪƴƻǿ ŀǎ ǎƻƻƴ ŀǎ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜ ǘƻ ŀǎǎƛǎǘ ǳǎ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΦ  [ƛƪŜǿƛǎŜ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ƴƻǘ 

ȅŜǘ ŜƴǊƻƭƭŜŘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƻǊ ƪƴƻǿ ƻŦ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ǿƘƻ ƛǎ ƛƴǘŜƴŘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŜƴǊƻƭ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƭŜǘ ǳǎ ƪƴƻǿΦ 

�0�R�E�L�O�H���/�L�E�U�D�U�\���'�D�W�H�V 
 

October 26th 
November 9th 
November 23rd 
December 7th 
December 21st 

 
There is a returns tub in the foyer for  
students to return their books before       

van dates 

 
Second Hand Uniform Program 

 
Please contact Lyndal on 0409 022 151 for questions, donations and 

purchase. 
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